
 

May 8, 2025 
 
Hon. Rob Flack 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
17th Floor, 777 Bay St.  
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
 
Re: Opposition to Strong Mayor Powers in the Municipality of North Perth 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the 
following resolution at their meeting on April 29, 2025:  
 

Moved by Doug Kellum Seconded by Dave Johnston 
 
THAT: The Council of the Municipality of North Perth expresses its desires to the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing to reverse the grant of Strong Mayor 
Powers to the Municipality of North Perth;  
 
AND THAT: The letter be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing Rob flack, Perth Wellington MPP Matthew Rae, Association 
of Municipality of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario Municipalities.  

 
On behalf of the Council of the Municipality of North Perth, please accept this letter as 
an official request to have strong mayor powers removed from the Municipality of North 
Perth.  
 
Regards,  

 

 
Sarah Carter 
Acting Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor 

Enclosure 
 

CC:  The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Matthew Rae, Perth Wellington MPP 

 Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
All Ontario Municipalities 


